
 
 
 
 21st January 2016 
 
Dan Kellar 
Policy Staff Advisor  
The Society of Energy Professionals 
2239 Yonge St  
Toronto, ON M4S 2B5 
 
 
VIA email and Canada Post  
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli  
Board Secretary  
Ontario Energy Board  
P.O. Box 2319  
2300 Yonge St.  
Toronto, ON  
M4P 1E4  
 
The Participation of Society of Energy Professionals As An Intervenor in OEB Proceedings 
 
Dear Ms. Walli,  
 
Since the spring of 2014, The Society has participated as an intervenor in assorted proceedings involving its 
employers (e.g., both Hydro One Distribution and Transmission, Ontario Power Generation Inc., Toronto Hydro) 
as well as OEB initiated generic proceedings (e.g., EB-2015-0040 Consultation on the Regulatory Treatment of 
Pensions and Other Post-Employment Benefit Costs).  
 
To ensure that The Society is kept informed on a timely basis, we would ask that the OEB include The Society in 
the distribution list for any memoranda initiating a generic proceeding, such as EB-2016-0003 “Regional 
Planning and Cost Allocation Review”.  In proceedings where the applicant is a Society employer, The Society 
would also request that the OEB in its Letter of Direction include The Society in the list of intervenors which it 
directs these applicants to serve a copy of the Notice to. Potential applicants who are Society employers include 
Hydro One Distribution, Hydro One Transmission, the Independent Electricity System Operator, Ontario Power 
Generation, and Toronto Hydro. Please be informed that both Bruce Power and the OEB are employers of Society- 
represented staff. As we do not foresee these two entities being applicants in an OEB proceeding, we have not 
included them in the above list.  
 
Thank you. 

 
Dan Kellar 
Policy Staff Advisor  
The Society of Energy Professionals 
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